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MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 12 November 2020 
TIME:   6.00 pm via Zoom  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW - Chair), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Jimmy Gill(JG), Marilyn Irving(MI), Violet Rooke(VR) and Irene Teasdale(IT)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Heather Miller – Engie 

Juna Sathian – Resident

This meeting of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council was held via Zoom due to the ongoing Coronavirus(COVID19) pandemic.  Advice and guidance has been issued from the National Association of Local Councils(NALC) following changes regarding the holding of meetings electronically.

Prior to the commencement of the meeting the Chair shared the news that Karen Ferry had made the decision to resign from her role as Community Councillor for Cragston Ward.  The Chair thanked Karen for her work with the Community Council.
101/20.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillor Ann Keenan.
102/20.  Declaration of Interests
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 

· Irene Teasdale – 165 Estate TARA and Mrs T’s Café 
· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS

103/20. Minutes of the Previous Meeting/Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 8 October 2020 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

The Clerk confirmed that the Community Council had received the refund from Stanley Travel.
The Chair confirmed that he had printed mental health posters to pass to the Blakelaw Flats TARA.
104/20. Grant Applications 

There were no applications for grant funding.

105/20. Update on Vacancies 

The Chair brought the meeting up to date with regards to the current vacancies the Community Council had.  There would be a notice placed on the 16 November 2020 advertising the current vacancies.  It was confirmed that there was a formal process that needed to be followed but it was hoped that those who had already expressed an interest would be able to be co-opted in the new year.

The Chair confirmed that there had been other interest and arrangements would be made to meet with those individuals.

The Chair asked that all Community Councillors were proactive in supporting the recruitment to these posts. 
106/20. Police Update
The Police were not in attendance however Michael the area PCSO had attended the Blakelaw Centre a few times.  IT confirmed that the Police had been speaking with NCAT but she was unaware what about.
107/20. Engie

Heather Miller was in attendance to provide an update in relation to the Roundhill Avenue site.  The site had been slightly delayed given the current pandemic but trades were working hard to bring the site back on track.  The site would be breaking up for Christmas around the 18 December and return on the 4 January 2021, this date was dependant upon the current situation around the COVID pandemic.
HM confirmed that the site was doing a 3 stage handover.

The first stage included plots 1- 16 which consisted of 2 rental properties and 14 bought properties.  No one would be moving in before Christmas.
The second stage handover would take place around February 2021 and the third stage handover would be March 2021 (weather and pandemic permitting).  The final stage was the land currently housing the site office, this would be turned in to 8 flats in the final stages.
HM confirmed that deliveries to the site now are fencing, top soil, landscaping items and items that would allow for paths and roads to be tarmacked.  The stripping of the site would start prior to any snagging was undertaken.  The ground was also being prepared for block paving.

Road sweeping continued to happen weekly.  In relation to complaints received, there had been a number regarding the parking of vehicles.  These had been dealt with swiftly and HM asked that the Community Council continued to send any complaints through to them.  HM did however confirm that not all parking issues were as a result of the Roundhill Avenue site.  They had evidence of other builders dropping of items on to paths for private residential builds, residential trades blocking drives and paths and also of a certain builder who was dumping their rubbish in to the site skips.
Both the Chair and the Clerk thanked HM and her Engie colleagues for their quick dealings of any complaints passed to them.  HM confirmed that it was important that dialogue continued as it had been beneficial for all concerned.

108/20. Blakelaw Ward Councillors Update 

There were no Ward Councillors in attendance.
109/20. Chairs Update
The Chair had already sent out a chair’s update prior to the meeting.  He briefly touched on the points covered.
Once of the main concerns was ensuring that the Community Council continued to push out to the community the most up to date and accurate information regarding COVID19.  The Chair confirmed that we had continued to receive requests for support during the pandemic.
The Chair confirmed that the Community Council had received 48 complaints regarding parking from residents and the schools.  It had been fedback that it was believed that the problem was being made worse by residents removing their cars from their driveways and parking them on the road to stop being blocked.  It had also been fedback that the in some areas the problem had gotten better.  JG commented that as the Roundhill site was starting to complete the traffic would become better.
Whilst there had been numerous complaints from Thomas Walling School there had not been any from Hilton School until recently when the Community Council had received a complaint with regards to parents who were carelessly parking and throwing little out of their cars.  MI confirmed that a taxi driver had blocked the road and had initially refused to move before reluctantly doing so.  IT confirmed that she had seen the City Council parking car out in the area.  There was a general discussion regarding parking and VR confirmed she gets a newsletter regarding this topic and would forward it on receipt.
The Chair confirmed the Community Council had received a complaint from a resident regarding a piece of land which had become overgrown just off Firfield Road.  It had been hoped that the Community Council could be included in brining the area back to life however it appeared to be attached to a property therefore Newcastle City Council had been asked to deal with it.  JG believed this was YHN land.
The Community Council then had a discussion regarding the number of trees that there were in the area and the problems residents were having with fallen leaves.  A number of complaints had been received from residents due to the falling leaves which were dangerous under foot, residents were repeatedly having to clear leaves away and one very elderly resident was having to have his gutters cleared on a regular basis.  The Chair spoke about a possible petition which could be raised as it was believed residents would wish to have some of the trees removed or maintained better.

An update regarding the new hub work that was being planned on Blakelaw Park was provided.  Su Cumming from Newcastle City Council had provided a thorough update on what the site would look like and the planned deadlines.  The hub was going to be an asset to the area however it was felt that the removal of the skate park was a negative move as the area was well used.  The new hub would not be managed by the City Council therefore anything that wasn’t going to be maintained was not being kept.  LB queried whether the Community Council could keep it running however after a brief discussion it was felt that it wasn’t in the remit of the community Council.  The hub would be self sufficient and bring jobs to the area with a gym, a café and meeting space.
The last update was regarding the community training the Community Council had arranged via MARO.  The course had been very successful with 8 people completing it.  MARO was looking at providing a Developing Wellness Coaching qualification but there would be a cost to this although it was felt that this would be very benefit to all.
It was confirmed that there were no planning notices for discussion.

110/20. Sub-Groups 

It was confirmed that the planning meeting for each subgroup had taken place and had been a success. Community Councillors had been asked to follow up on a number of different projects gathering information.  A further planning session would be held in December for an update with regards to each project.  
Communications Group – The Halloween competition had been a success with many entries.  The winners had been drawn and prizes would be delivered once lockdown restrictions were eased or lifted.  The new City Edge estate had received the newsletter. There had also been a lot of activity on the Facebook page and website.
A Christmas competition was discussed and it was thought that the designing of a Christmas card would have been the perfect competition however given the time constraints this would be done next year.  Community Councillors were asked to think about other ideas for the competition to get residents involved.
Environmental Group – Various projects were discussed and JG commented that an in depth meeting needed to take place to discuss each project and the planning as bulbs and plants needed to be planted at certain times of the year.  
Employment Group – This group had met.
111/20. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 09 October 2020 – 12 November 2020

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £36,618.45







Total

  
£37,118.45

Less: Payments;
Helen Richardson – November 2020 Salary 


£909.32

HMRC – November 2020





£352.26

Currys – November 2020





£5.00

NPS – Newsletter






£981.00

ROAM – Newsletter Distribution




£600.00

Information Commissioners Office 



£35.00









Total
£2,882.58

Income 

Stanley Travel Refund 





£1380.00
Closing balance as at 12 November 2020 (account 2)

£35,115.87

Closing balance as at 12 November 2020 (account 1)
 
£500.00

Members agreed the above payments
112/20. Any Other Other Business 

The Chair expressed his disappointment with regards to the Community Council not being asked to support a Christmas Tree Hamper appeal that 3 of the Community Councillors were involved in.  It was felt that as part of the community, the Community Council would have jumped at the chance to support this venture.  Following a discussion, it was agreed that the Community Council would support this project with a £500 food donation.

Juna Sathian talked about a large amount of ASB that had been taking place on the City Edge estate.  Youths had been knocking on doors, stealing milk, parcels, trying car doors and smoking cannabis.  The Police were aware and had been provided with CCTV but there had been no updates.  Juna had had a child’s bike stolen.  The Clerk confirmed that she would raised with the local PCSO.  

The Chair confirmed that he would put something in the next newsletter with regards to people being vigilant in the area.
113/20. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 14 January 2021 at 6pm via Zoom.
1








TOGETHER AS








Facebook. BNFCC

Twitter. @BlakelawNfenham

Website. www.blakelawnfenhamcommunity-council.com

